WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
13th September, 2004

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.40 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Karen Garrido - in the Chair

Councillors Compton, Robin Garrido, Gray, Howard and Macdonald
Diana Martin - Neighbourhood Management Co-ordinator

Fiona Meechan - Neighbourhood Manager (as from November, 2004)

Bryony Woodyer - Administrative Assistant

Lynne Slamon - Senior Committee Administrator

	
	
	ACTION



	252.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Mike Bleese, Area Co-ordinator. 


	

	253.
	MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th August, 2004, were confirmed as a correct record subject to Minute 245 (Old Warke Dam) being amended to read as follows -

OLD WARKE DAM/THE DELPH, WORSLEY
The Chairman circulated a note from the Principal Planner (Environment and Project) outlining (a) discussions which had led to the conclusion that the best way of acquiring funds to resolve the silting problem would be for the Old Warke Dam Society Group to make an application - a process which it was believed to be underway, and (b) funding and other difficulties which would hinder linking the reclamation of Worsley Delph into the new Leaf Funding.

Reference was also made to Worsley Woods footpaths and walkways.


	1. A further report to be made on the silting at the Delph which is presenting a dangerous situation.

2. Clarification to be sought on where responsibility lies for maintenance of the footpaths and walkways in Worsley Woods.

	254.
	MATTERS ARISING
(a)
Destination Worsley

Councillor Karen Garrido reported that arrangements were being made for the inaugural meeting of Destination Worsley Forum to be held.

(b)
Public Voice on Policing (PVP)
Councillor Karen Garrido indicated that she had raised this issue at the meeting of the Salford City Council held on 18th August, 2004, and an extract of the relevant minute is attached (see Appendix 1).  She drew Members attention to the general support for the suggested approach for PVPs to cease operating and for resources to be directed together with officer commitment to Community Committees.

Members were advised that Police Inspector Andy Sutcliffe would be invited to attend the meeting of the Political Executive to be held in October, 2004.

(c)
Building Safer Communities
Members discussed the current situation regarding the monies to be made available for crime reduction projects in the Worsley area under the Building Safer Communities Fund.

Fiona Meechan reported that £7,000 was being made available via Neighbourhood Management and a further £7,000 to be shared with the Little Hulton area via the Neighbourhood Inspector making a total of £10,500 for the Worsley and Boothstown area.  She indicated that £5,000 of the money had been provisionally allocated with a further £5,500 remaining for projects to be identified.

Members stressed the need to be kept fully informed and consulted on issues such as this in the future to enable them to have a full and informed input into projects such as this.


	Lynne Slamon to liaise with Lindsey Hebden to make the necessary arrangements for the meeting to be held as soon as possible.

Noted.  Item to be included on the October agenda.

Allocation of £5,000 supported.

F. Meechan to discuss further with Members Projects for the allocation of the remaining monies.



	255.
	COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Members discussed in detail the Community Action Plan the format of which had been revised by the Area Co-ordinator.

Reference was made to a number of issues raised including -

· The work being undertaken by the Local Health Improvement Team.

· Crime and Disorder and work being undertaken to produce comprehensive analysis of crime figures resulting in more meaningful and measurable targets being available.

Members expressed concerns that the actions and outcomes identified in the plan were not specific or detailed enough and that it would be more helpful to identify at this stage a number of priorities for action. 


	An item to be included on the Community Committee agenda requesting Community Committee Representatives to identify priorities for action under the headings of the seven pledges.

M. Bleese to be thanked for the work he had undertaken in revising the Community Action Plan.



	256.
	NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT
Diana Martin advised Members of the current arrangements for the Neighbourhood Induction Training and of the current staffing position regarding the establishment of the Neighbourhood Management Team in the Worsley and Boothstown area. 


	1.
 Arrangements for the Neighbourhood Induction Training noted.

2.
Diana Martin to produce an update report on the current situation regarding the establishment of the Neighbourhood Management Team for consideration by the Community Committee at its meeting to be held on 22nd September, 2004.



	257.
	APPOINTMENT OF CHIEF SUPERINTENDENT 

B. WROE AS ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY AND SOCIAL SERVICES
Members noted that Chief Superintendent B. Wroe had been appointed as Assistant Director of Community and Social Services in charge of Neighbourhood Management.

 
	Noted. 



	258.
	BRERETON DRIVE, WORSLEY
Councillor Karen Garrido reported on the situation regarding the trees which had been removed on Brereton Drive and indicated that she understood that arrangements were being put in place for the trees to be replaced.


	Noted.



	259.
	BUDGET CONSULTATION 2005/2006
Councillor Karen Garrido referred to information concerning budget consultation for 2005/2006 which had been circulated to Chairs of all Community Committees, Neighbourhood Managers and Areas Co-ordinators.  She also read out an e-mail in response to the information which had been circulated by the Chair of the Community Committee Adrian Dunning.  
	D. Martin liaise with C. Haslam, Customer Consultation and Liaison Officer, regarding arrangements for budget consultation in the Worsley and Boothstown area.



	260.
	E-SURGERY
Councillor Karen Garrido indicated that this had not yet been implemented, with the effect of no Advice Bureaux operating in the Worsley and Boothstown area for the last 12 months.

She expressed her concerns at the time this had taken and indicated that she was to discuss this with the Leader of the Council, Councillor Merry and that she would keep all Political Executive Members informed of the current situation.
	Councillor Karen Garrido to pursue with Councillor Merry.



	261.
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Monday, 11th October, 2004, in a Committee Room at the Salford Civic Centre, Swinton, commencing at 

6.00 p.m.
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